# Sequence 01

Me, universal landmarks and outstanding figures in history, literature and arts









# مقاطع السنة 04 متوسط

- 1. Me, Universal Landmarks and Outstanding Figures in History, Literature and Arts.
- 2. Me, my Personality and Life Experiences.



# أهم دروس المقطع **0**1

# Me, Universal Landmarks and Outstanding Figures in History, Literature and Arts.

- وصف المعالم المشهورة
- سرد معلومات تاریخیة حول المعالم المشهورة
  - سرد معلومات حول الشخصيات المشهورة
- مقارنة المعالم → Comparatives : المقارنة باستعمال الصفات
- وصف مخطط رحلة وترتيب محطاتها ترتيبا زمنيا
  - Passive voice المبني للمجهول
  - Cause and effect: السبب و النتيجة
    - ai و ei الأصوات
    - k,w,l,t,b,m الحروف الصامتة
- الوضعية: كتابة فقرة حول معلم مشهور/ كتابة فقرة حول شخصية مشهورة/ كتابة فقرة حول مخطط رحلة

ETWINNING PROJECT FOR

## esson: Describe landmarks

درس وصف المعالد

في هذا الدرس, يركز التلميذ على أنواع المعالم في العالم و طريقة وصفها بالإضافة إلى سرد معلومات تاريخية حولها.

إليكم مثال عن تمثال الحرية.

### The Statue of Liberty

The Statue of Liberty is one of the most fascinating monuments in the world.

It is located on Liberty Island in New York, USA. It is about 93 meters high which means that it is almost as high as Maqam Echahid (92m). It weighs 225 tons. This masterpiece was dedicated by the French people to the Americans to celebrate their friendship.

This Statue was completed on Oct 28th,1886. It was designed in France by the French sculptor Frédéric Auguste Bartholdi. Today, the Statue of Liberty is a universal symbol of freedom. Every year, 4.2 million tourists visit it. It was designated by the UNESCO as a world heritage site in 1984.



#### Activity 01: Fill in this fact file:

#### Fact file

Name الاسم: The Statue Of Liberty

Liberty Island in New York, USA.

Height الارتفاع: 93 meters.

Weight الوزن: 225 tons.

Date of construction(building) تاريخ البناء: Oct 28th,1886.

Architect(Designer) المصمم: Frédéric Auguste Bartholdi

Number of tourists every year عدد السياح كل سنة: 4.2 million

Year of listing it by UNESCO as a world heritage site سنة تصنيفه من طرف اليونسكو. 1984

#### Activity 02: Write 'True'', 'False'' or ''Not mentioned':

- 1- The Statue of Liberty is a gift from France to USA: True
- 2- New York is situated in North America. Not mentioned.
- 3- The Statue of Liberty is situated in Los Angeles: False

#### Task 03: Find Synonyms/opposites in the text:

Situated = Located finished = completed gifted = dedicated Low # high

## بعض العبارات المستعملة في التعبير عن المعالم

الموقع:Location

It is located/ situated in New York.

الارتفاع: Height

It is 93 m meters high/tall It stands 93 meters high/tall It has a height of 93 meters. Its height is 93 meters.

الوزن:Weight

It weighs 225 tons.

It has a weight of 225 tons.

Its weight is 225 tons.

#### Area/Surface: المساحة

It is 100 Sq m (Sq m = Square meters = متر مربع)

It stands on an area of 100 Sq m (Sq m = Square meters = متر مربع )

Designer / Architect: المصمم / المهندس

It was designed by Frédéric Auguste Bartholdi.

# صفات لوصف المعالم\_\_\_ Adjectives to describe landmarks

منخفض High # low مرتفع

كبير Big = Giant = Great = huge = large

جدید New قدیم= New جدید

Beautiful = Nice = Great = Fantastic = Fascinating = Wonderful = Splendid= Fabulous

مشهور Famous = well-known = Popular

سياحي = Touristic

ضریح = Tomb

### Lesson: Narrate historical information about outstanding figures

# درس سرد وقائع و معلومات تاريخية حول الشخصيات المشهورة

في هذا الدرس, يركز التلميذ على الشخصيات المشهورة و كيفية إعطاء معلومات تاريخية حول حياتهم مثل الميلاد و الوفاة و الإنجازات. إليكم مثال عن ويليام شكسبير

#### William Shakespeare

William Shakespeare was an outstanding figure in English literature. He was a great writer, poet, playwright and actor. He was born on April 23<sup>rd</sup>, 1564 in Stratford-upon Avon, England. Shakespeare grew up in a modest family.

At school, he was clever, calm and hardworking but his father asked him to leave school and work with him in the lands. In 1582, he married Anne Hathaway. They had three children; Susana, Hamnet and Judith.

In 1586, he went to London and worked in the theatre. He wrote 38 plays and 154 sonnets between 1590 and 1610. Shakespeare wrote some of the most famous plays in English drama like "Romeo and Juliet", "Hamlet", "McBeth" and "Othelo". He created his own theatre called "The Globe Theatre".

Shakespeare is widely regarded as the greatest writer in the English language. He died on April 26th, 1616 in Stratford-upon Avon, England.





#### **ID** Card

First name الاسم : William Surname : اللقب Shakespeare

Date of birth تاريخ الميلاد : April 23rd, 1564

Place of birth مكان الميلاد : Stratford-upon Avon, England

Date of death تاريخ الوفاة April 26th, 1616

Place of death مكان الوفاة : Stratford-upon Avon, England Occupations (jobs) مكان الوفاة: writer, poet, playwright and actor

Titles of two plays عناوين مسرحية 'Romeo and Juliet'', ''Hamlet''

Name of theatre ': اسم المسرح 'The Globe Theatre'.

#### **Activity 02: Answer the following questions:**

- 1. Who is the famous figure mentioned in the text?من الشخصية التي ذكرت في النص The famous figure mentioned in the text is William Shakespeare.
  - 2. When and where was he born?\_ متى و أين ولا

He was born on April 23<sup>rd</sup>, 1564 Stratford-upon Avon, England

3. What was he? (What was his job?) ماذا كان يعمل

He was a writer, poet, playwright and actor.

- 4. Did he get married?\_\_\_\_\_? هل تزوجYes, he did.
- 5. How many kids did he have? کم کان عدد أولاده He had Three kids.
- 6. What was his theatre's name? ماذا کان اسم مسرحه
  His theatre's name was 'The Globe Theatre'
- 7. When and where did he die?\_\_\_\_ متى و أين توفي He died on April 26th, 1616 in Stratford-upon Avon, England

Activity 03: Find synonyms and opposites in the text:

شخصية Personality = figure

Prominent = outstanding/famous (مشهور )

Author = writer کاتب

Dramatist= playwright كاتب مسرحي

ولا was born بوفي Died

نكي Clever غبي Idiot/ Stupid